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A Selectmen’s Initiative to provide timely information and governmental transparency 

From Selectman Donald Davenport:  

I appreciate this opportunity to report to you on my first 60 days since being elected Selectman.  

First, I must say it’s been a real busy time for me personally having to get up to speed on a whole 

range of issues and at the same time moving certain agenda items. I would certainly be remiss 

if I did not mention how appreciative I am of the support, responsiveness and willingness of the 

Department heads and other Town employees to help get me up to speed on procedures and 

issues and patiently answer my many questions.  

In terms of transparency and encouraging involvement we’ve been experimenting with a citizen’s 

comment period, we’ve moved our meeting location to the auditorium and set up a procedure 

for periodically reviewing the executive sessions minutes that no longer need to be confidential 

for release. We are working on getting more detail on our agenda and at the suggestion of the 

Chairman we have an open items section in the agenda to help us keep on top of important 

items. There have been active discussions regarding recording meetings of Town Boards.  

We’ve finalized the job description for the Fire Chief, appointed an interim Chief and appointed 

a committee to recommend whether the position should remain volunteer, be part time or full 

time. We are also reviewing the job description for the Fire Department administrative assistant 

position. As of this writing we still have not signed an ambulance contract but service will continue. 

We, as a Town face a number of challenges in the coming months. First will be the election of a 

new Selectman at a special election September 30th. Secondly the Town Administrator has  

resigned effective August 23. Many decisions have to be made as to how we move forward  

regarding that position. Third decisions on the Fire Chief and Administrative Assistant position 

have to be made. Fourth there are several vacancies in Town employee positions and on  

important Boards and we are looking for people to serve. Please contact the Board if you are  

interested or for more details.  

Our Fall Town Meeting will be held October 28 and there is a potential for several but necessary 

pricy items to be on the agenda. The most pressing in my view is the emergency dispatch  

system. We may see requests for a police cruiser, addition to the fire station and expansion of 

the Senior Center.  Plus the Solar Bylaw Committee will be presenting important Bylaw changes. 

It’s your Town, your input and active participation are needed. We encourage everyone to get 

involved and stay involved. It’s your Town and your tax dollars. 

Interested in helping with this Newsletter? If so, contact the Selectmen’s Office Mon-Thurs,  

9-3 pm - 566-2151 x100, or send an email to:  selectmen@hampdenma.gov 



Just a reminder: This stapled packet of pages consists of two newsletters in one for cost  

savings, and convenience. The first part, The Scantic Scribe, comes from the Council on Aging. 

“The Scribe” has been around since the late 1970s, while this two-sided back page, Town of 

Hampden Newsletter is from the Selectmen’s Office. Its first issue was January 2018.  

You can find the current, and the previous year of the combined issues by following this link: 

https://www.hampdenma.gov/council-aging/pages/scantic-scribe-newsletter 

Interested in conservation matters?  Have some free time? 

The Hampden Conservation Commission is in need of new members. We are looking for  

individuals who are interested in preserving the natural resources in Hampden, especially the 

wetland resource areas, riverfront area and flood plains. Most important is a desire to preserve 

these resources while working with proponents to achieve a positive outcome for all involved. 

The state of Massachusetts offers courses for new members to help you gain knowledge of the 

Massachusetts Wetland Protection Act and Regulations as well as the Riverfront and Wildlife 

protection. 

We meet the third Wednesday of every month as well as special meetings when necessary.  

Site inspections are also conducted on an as-needed basis. 

If interested, kindly contact the conservation office at 413-566-2151 ext. 110. Please leave a 

message and our clerk or a commission member will contact you. Thank you. 

 - submitted by Bonnie Geromini, Chair 

You’re invited to meet the new Young Adult Librarian Maxine Girard on Thursday, Aug 

22nd, at 6 pm at the Hampden Public Library! Stop by, enjoy light refreshments, AND make 

your own custom word twist bracelet! Young adults can sign up for the Tween/Teen  

Advisory Board. Fifth and sixth graders can sign up for the Book Club starting In October. 

“…civic engagement means working to make a difference in the civic life of our communities 

and developing the combination of knowledge, skills, values and motivation to make that  

difference.  It means promoting the quality of life in a community, through both political and  

non-political processes…”  

- Thomas Ehrlich- scholar & educator (Civic Responsibility and Higher Education, Thomas Ehrlich, editor; preface, vi; 
American Council on Education, Oryx Press Imprint of Greenwood Pub.; Westport, CT, c2000.) 

Watch for information on the town’s website, The Wilbraham-Hampden Times, The Reminder, 
and Facebook’s “566: Hampden Matters” page. 

Thanks to all the volunteers who collate these two newsletters; those who proofread, plus 

Hampden Engineering for the printing, and Katy Noes, their graphics guru. 

Nancy R. Zebert, Volunteer Editor


